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July 11, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Attached is a proposed ordinance approving a new lease in Kent near the Maleng Regional Justice Center housing the Family Support Division (FSD) of the King County Prosecuting Attorney's Office (PAO).  The new lease will accommodate deputy prosecuting attorneys and staff who enforce laws and court orders for the collection of financial support for dependent children in south King County.  

The FSD has been located in Kent in an existing lease for the past 13 years.  The Facilities Management Division (FMD) has been working with FSD to locate new leased space with lower costs and a workspace more similar to county-owned space.  Leased space is necessary due to the need to have an office in Southern King County near the MRJC to serve residents with young children who would otherwise suffer a hardship by being required to travel to Downtown Seattle.  FSD's budget, including leasing costs, is paid by the State of Washington.

The new lease will better suit the needs of FSD in the delivery of important public services at a reduced cost compared to the previous lease.  Proposed lease terms and conditions are described in the attached lease and are summarized below: 

Premises
6090 square feet of commercial office space;

Term
120 months with two (2), five (5) year options to extend;

Rent
$14.50 per rentable square foot, escalated at 3 percent annually, plus triple net costs, with three (3) months free rent;

Op. Expense
First year operating expenses estimated at $6 per rentable square foot.

Tenant Imps.
Landlord to provide a tenant improvement allowance of $15 per rentable square foot; construction of all tenant improvements on a "turnkey" basis with all design and construction costs at landlord's expense.

The King County Code (K.C.C.) requires the King County Council to approve any decision to extend a lease beyond a cumulative total of two years.  The enclosed lease has been executed subject to a cancellation clause, in conformance with K.C.C. 4.04.040.A.5(b), which may be exercised in the event that the King County Council elects not to grant its approval.  The PAO and FMD recommend the proposed lease as a means to provide public services at an upgraded office at less cost.  Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630, or Daniel T. Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney, at 206-296-9024.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

The Honorable Daniel T. Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney, 
Leesa Manion, Chief of Staff, King County Prosecuting Attorney's Office (PAO)

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office
Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, PSB

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

Ameer Faquir, Deputy Director, FMD, DES

Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services Section (RES), FMD, DES

Bob Thompson, Leasing Supervisor, RES, FMD, DES
